



## **BBC Meeting Minutes April 13, 2015**

### **Attendance**

Tim Dahl, Nick Guida, Jason Sorenson, Ron Spier, Traci Pederson, Justin Pool, Rodney Bluiett, Dave Maatz, Catherine Bluiett, Brian Ewer, Josh Ortmann, Brenda Dahl, Julie Willert, Rachel Kugler

### **Approval of March Minutes**

- Ron Spier made a motion to approve the March minutes; Jason Sorenson seconded; motion carries.

### **Treasurer's Report**

- Ron Spier made a motion to approve the March treasurer's report; Justin Pool seconded; motion carries.

### **Coach Guida's Report**

- Summer items/programs coming soon - look for the Community Ed book, and online
- Program Audit: Guida would like to concentrate on some strength and conditioning for the program. Weight room, not in great condition. A committee was put together (not BBC related) to go over what's needed here...the school district has been made aware of it, but know that things will also come to boosters and clubs (BBC included) to possibly help out to make things happen. This is something for us to start thinking about, have it on our radar. This would benefit all that enter the weight room for all levels of play. Details to come as they become more available.

### **Old Business**

- **Buffalo 3on3 coming - June 13, 2015 – Sub Committee from last year (Nick, Josh O., Tammy J., Traci P., Brenda D., Julie W., Jake L.)**
  - Ad in paper – Brad to handle, this should be in now, and then again closer to date
  - Volunteers needed, how many?
  - Concessions – limited items (water, ProPel, candy)
  - Online Registration needs to be set up ASAP – don't cash unless enough teams to help eliminate processing fees on our end – Brent to handle

- Jason to handle T-shirts
- 20 min running time, 64 teams is what we're looking for

**Player Development Committee Update:** They continue to meet, Jason provided a handout from their meeting (Committee members were Josh Ortmann, Jason Sorenson, Matt Lubben, Brad Zrust, Nick Guida). Went over the Traveling season in general, things to possibly improve on, what worked well and what didn't. This committee will continue to meet and provide us feedback

**Timberwolves Organization** – they continue to be interested in providing help/assistance to our program when able and if we're interested.

They'll be hosting a clinic Aug. 10-14<sup>th</sup> in Buffalo, 9am to 2pm -- 2-6<sup>th</sup> grade (if at least 25 kids register)

**Parent Surveys:** Brent was not here to go over all in detail. However, overall the survey went well. Only 29 people completed the survey.

**Equipment Return:** Justin to inventory, but coaches brought in items at the Coaches Workshop in March. Justin will look through things and make sure we have what we need for next season (basketballs, practice jerseys, blood jerseys, etc)

## **New Business**

- **Chris Fredrick is our website guru...need to connect with him on continuing for another year...or many**
- **Traci Pederson made a motion to submit a Thank You ad in the Journal Press to all volunteers and sponsors for a one time run at \$99.12; Nick Guida seconded; Motion carries**
- **Buffalo tourney dates set for 2015-16 season. November two-day tourney is Saturday and Sunday, Nov. 21 and 22 -- and the one day tourney is Sunday, Feb. 14<sup>th</sup>**

Nick Guida motioned to adjourn the meeting; Traci Pederson seconded the motion.

**Next Meeting: Monday, May 11<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 at Buffalo Airport**